

Address: Danepark Road Hull HU6 9AA

## St Anthony's VC Academy Newsletter

Phone: 01482 850286 Email: admin@stahull.org

#### **Letter from Mrs Storch**

I must have said this a hundred times, but I really cannot believe how quickly this year has flown by! We have had a wonderful year at St Anthony's, with amazing learning, fantastic experiences and everlasting memories made.

There were some super assessment results to celebrate for lots of our pupils, but even more importantly than that, some amazing personal development. The year six class deserve a mention here – they have proven themselves to be kind, funny, generous and mature members of our school family...we will miss them very much and are so, so proud of them.

I would like to say a huge thank you to you, our families, who we are so lucky to work alongside. And of course all of our dedicated staff who go above and beyond to make every day full of exciting learning and love.

I hope you all make the most of your time together over the summer – let's keep praying for some sun! See you in September.

## A Warm Welcome!

In September, we will be welcoming some new staff to our STA family:

Mrs Suba will be working as part of the team in The Burrow.

Mrs Nicholson will be joining our team of support staff, providing cover in KS2.

Miss Ellis will be joining our EYFS team, supporting Mrs Knight in FS2.

### **Uniform Reminder for September**

Thank you to those who ensure children are in the correct uniform every day – including for PE.

It may seem a small thing, but it is really important that our children come ready, in the right mindset for school, wearing the correct uniform.

If a child comes in incorrect kit, they will be given some spare and adults will be contacted to bring in the correct uniform.

#### **Back to School**

We will see you back at school on **Wednesday 4**<sup>th</sup> **September 2024.** Remember the new **finish time of 3.10pm.** 

## Thank you Mrs Holtby!

Our school Chaplain, Mrs Holtby will be based at St Mary's College next year. We will miss you, thank you for all you have done for us!

St Anthony's will have Mrs Collinge coming every 2 weeks to support with chaplaincy from September.

## Will your child be in Y6 in September?

You will be receiving information regarding application for a secondary place in September. Keep an eye out as it is so important to have these completed on time.

## **Need Support over the Summer Holidays?**

Childline - 0800 1111

Hull DAP - 01482 318759

EHASH - 01482 448879

Emergency Duty Team - 01482 300304

The Parks Children's Centre – 01482 803978

Remember, if you are in an emergency, please call 999

## Prayer Corner

## A Prayer for our Leavers 2024

May the road rise to meet you,

May the wind be always at your back,

May the sun shine warm upon your face,

The rain fall softly on your fields,

And until we meet again,

May God hold you in the palm of His

# The children from the Children's Leadership Team (Years 3, 4 and 5) have written about their highlights from their year group.

#### Year 3

Things we did in Year 3:

- We went to Hull Truck to watch Pinocchio.
- Then we went outside of school to do our pedestrian skills. We learnt to cross the road safely.
- We went to the Bridlington animal park and then the beach. We had an ice cream.
- We watched the caravans from St Mary's.
- We did a Romeo and Juliet play at Hull Truck.





#### Year 4

St Anthony's have had lots of highlights this year like the pantomime, Edinburgh, music caravan, City Hall, Islam Week and the play in a day.

In Edinburgh, we went had a long ride on the train. We went to the Scottish museum and then to Pizza Hut for some food! The next day, we went to Dynamic Earth and then got on the train for the long journey home.

Another highlight was when we went to the City Hall. We performed a Summer Spectacular! Some of us played an instrument and some of us sang. We had our tea in Queen Victoria Square and then had some ice pops. We performed our showcase to some parents and teachers from different schools. Year 4 also went to learn swimming at Ennerdale. We did front stoke and back stroke in the swimming pool.

### Year 5

At Christmas, Year 5 and some other classes went to go watch a live show of Pinocchio for a school trip and we all really enjoyed it.

The class of Year 5 went to London; our capital city for a day. We went on a cruise, visited the Houses of Parliament and also went to a souvenir shop to buy some things to bring home. Year 5 were taught how to ride a bike and went around obstacles to get better with control. We all really enjoyed it and all was able to ride a bike a different levels.

